
 
 

To: Adrian Diaz 
From: Inspector General Lisa Judge 
Date: October 24, 2024 
Re: Notice of Complaint 2024OIG-0005 

 

 

The City of Seattle Office of Inspector General (OIG) has identified potential violations of 
Department policy by you. This matter will be investigated under OIG case number 
2024OIG-0005. As outlined in City of Seattle Ordinance 126628, “If OIG determines, either 
solely or with the concurrence of OPA, that the complaint warrants investigation, OIG shall 
provide notice of the complaint to the Chief of Police as soon as is practicable. Such notice shall 
consist of the basis of the complaint that named the Chief”. As these actions occurred during 
the time you were Chief of Police, they are being handled pursuant to this ordinance. 
 
OIG has contracted with Shayda Le of Barran Liebman LLP to conduct this investigation. 
You may be interviewed or asked to provide information to help assess the facts of the 
case. 
 
This matter involves allegations that you provided untruthful information during OIG 
investigation 2023OPA-0286 and violated the order to not communicate about this case 
after receiving multiple admonishments from OIG stating, “To maintain confidentiality of 
this investigation, you are ordered by authority of the Chief of Police, not to disclose 
information pertaining to this investigation except with your representative or attorney.” 
 
The facts and circumstances of the incident referenced in this notice must be kept 
confidential and may not be discussed with any other individuals who may have been 
involved. This does not preclude the disclosure of the existence of this notice and your 
status as a named employee 
If you have questions, please contact OIG Investigations Supervisor Matthias 
Gydé at matthias.gyde@seattle.gov. 
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